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I8-1 The County acknowledges the commenter’s opposition to the proposed change to 

General Plan Land Use Designation for Property Specific Request Analysis Area 

DS24. This comment also states ancient ocotillos should not be removed.  

Please refer to the response to comment I5-2 above for additional relevant information.  

I8-2 This comment states the property is located in a flood zone, subject to intense flooding.  

Section 2.8, Hydrology and Water Quality, of the Draft SEIR includes a programmatic 

analysis of potential impacts related to flooding. Table 2.8-5 shows that approximately 

109 acres within DS24 are located within the 100-year FEMA Floodplain. As discussed 

in Section 2.8.3.6, DS24 is one of the PSR Analysis Areas that would potentially 

increase land use intensity with a 100-year flood hazard area, and a potentially 

significant impact associated with housing within a 100-year flood hazard area (Impact 

HY-6) was identified. As discussed in Section 2.8.3.7, DS24 is one of the PSR Analysis 

Areas that would potentially place structures that would impede flood flows, and a 

potentially significant impact (Impact HY-7) was identified.  As presented in Section 

2.8.5.6 and 2.8.5.7, implementation of General Plan policies and 2011 GPU PEIR 

mitigation measures were determined to reduce Impacts HY-6 and HY-7 to a level 

below significant.    

I8-3 This comment states Borrego Springs is in critical overdraft and no re-zoning should 

be done until water issues can be resolved.  

Please refer to responses to comments I5-4 and I6-4 above for information relevant to 

this comment.  

I8-4 This comment states there is an abundance of other suitable land in Borrego Valley 

upon which to build. Although, this comment does not raise concerns regarding the 

adequacy of the Draft SEIR, there is a discussion regarding the number of legal lots 

that are presently estimated to exist that are undeveloped in Borrego Valley.  Please see 

pages 2.8-9 and 2.8-10 of the Draft SEIR. 

I8-5 This comment expresses the opinion of the commenter and does not raise concerns 

regarding the adequacy of the Draft SEIR, therefore, no further response is required. 
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I8-6 The County acknowledges the commenter’s opposition to the proposed change to the 

General Plan land use designation for DS24. 
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